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VIA E-FILING

Mr. Steven V. King, Executive Director and Secretary
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission
1300 South Evergreen Park Drive SW
Olympia, WA  98504-7250

Re:	Summit View Water Works, LLC – Docket UW-110107 - Compliance Report and Waiver Request – Notice of Issuance of Securities

Dear Mr. King:

	In Order 05 in Docket UW-110107, Final Order Approving and Adopting Settlement Stipulation, the Commission approved a Facilities Charge for Summit View Water Works, LLC (the “Company”) for construction of a new well.  In Order 05, the Commission stated that if there was a material difference in the cost of construction than the estimated cost of $230,000, the Company was directed to file a tariff revision to the Facilities Charge.  See paragraphs 17 and 33 of Order 05.  In addition, the Company was required to provide a compliance report listing the cost of construction.   See paragraph 33 of Order 05.  The purpose of this letter is to make the compliance filing as directed in Order 05 and to request a waiver of the requirement to file the tariff revisions.  In addition, this letter includes a notice of issuance of securities as required by RCW 80.08.040 and WAC 480-110-525.

	As set out on Exhibit 1, attached, the cost of construction was materially greater than the original estimate of $230,000.  The final cost of construction was $370,037.32.  However, the Company does not wish to increase the Facilities Charge at this time.  Therefore, the Company is requesting a waiver of the requirements contained in paragraph 17 and 33 of Order 05 and as set out in the Stipulation that was approved in Order 05 to file said tariff revisions, which would be a substantial increase in the tariff charges.  

	In addition, the Company respectfully requests that the Commission accept this letter as the compliance report as required by Order 05.

	To fund this construction project, the Company initially obtained a loan of $132,000 from GESA Credit Union, at 5.25 percent, rather than from its affiliate as authorized by the Commission in Order 05.  See paragraph 28 of Order 05.  In addition, on December 17, 2013, the Company borrowed $225,000 from GESA Credit Union to pay for the cost of the drilling of the well, which costs had been advanced by an affiliate.  A copy of the loan documents for the $225,000 loan are attached as Exhibit 2.  Pursuant to RCW 80.08.040 and WAC 480-110-525, the proceeds from the loan are to pay for the construction of plant used to provide utility service, which is one of the purposes authorized by RCW 80.08.030.  The terms of the financing are set out on Exhibit 2.  This financing is in the public interest since it allows the Company to fulfill the construction project as authorized by the Commission in Order 05.  An officer certificate as requested by statute and rule is attached as Exhibit 3.  

	For information purposes, the loan documents for the initial loan of $132,000 are set out as Exhibit 4.

	Thank you for your attention to this matter.

							Sincerely,



							RICHARD A. FINNIGAN

RAF/cs

cc:	Client (via e-mail)	
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